From: Sent: To: Subject:	Paul Younger 21 December 2014 14:36 David Newall (Secretary of Court) Re: Happy Christmas
Ha! Excellent	
Have a great break	
Р	
Sent from my iPhone	
On 19 Dec 2014, at 17:17,	"David Newall (Secretary of Court)" < <u>David.Newall@glasgow.ac.uk</u> > wrote:
Paul	
Thanks for the late	st e
David	
<merry christma<="" td=""><td>s.gif></td></merry>	s.gif>

From:

Paul Younger

Sent:

18 December 2014 16:59

To:

David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Subject:

FW: Representation from

Attachments:

Lancashire response 6s.pdf; Quarterly Journal of Engineering Geology and

Hydrogeology-2014-Westaway-333-50.pdf

Dear David

Just for your records.

Paul

From: Robert Westaway

Sent: 17 December 2014 12:25

To:

; Paul Younger

Cc:

Subject: RE: Representation from

Please find attached the report. I have also included a copy of the recent paper by Westaway & Younger on induced seismicity caused by fracking.

Yours, Rob

Dr Rob Westaway Senior Research Fellow

From:

@lancashire.gov.uk]

Sent: 17 December 2014 11:47

To: Robert Westaway; Paul Younger

Subject: RE: Representation from

Thank you Rob.

If you could email it to me a PDF that would be really helpful.

From: Robert Westaway [mailto:Robert.Westaway@glasgow.ac.uk]

Sent: 17 December 2014 11:31

To: Paul Younger;

Subject: RE: Representation from

Paul Younger and I have just completed the commentary / recommendation document that we promised for you back in October in relation to this.

Please advise how it should be submitted - for example, should I just e-mail it to you as a PDF or do I maybe upload

it onto your planning permission website?
Yours, Rob
Dr Rob Westaway Senior Research Fellow
From: Paul Younger Sent: 14 October 2014 21:10 To: Cc: Subject: Re: Representation from
Dr Westaway and myself will review the documents you sent, insofar as they fall within our areas of expertise, and give you an objective appraisal from the perspective of the actual Glasgow University research team.
Best wishes
Paul Younger
Prof Paul L Younger FREng Rankine Chair of Engineering and Professor of Energy Engineering University of Glasgow
Sent from my iPhone
On 13 Oct 2014, at 11:08, " <
Dear Mr Younger
Your details were passed to me by a colleague and I hope you do not mind me contacting you on this matter.
Lancashire County Council is in receipt of planning applications from an oil and gas company called Cuadrilla for the drilling, fracking and extended flow testing of the gas with a direct connection to a local gas transmission pipeline, if extended testing is thought to be viable and is carried out. The applications are accompanied by an Environmental Statement that is extensive. The applications can be viewed on the

County Councils website at http://planningregister.lancashire.gov.uk/

seismology, and hydrology.

We have now received many representations on the proposals. The attached representations from raises objection on the grounds of geology,

I would normally expect representations that
claimed an affiliation with the University of Glasgow to be supported by the University, and so I would be grateful if you could consider the matters I raise and advise whether you have any comments.
Thank you and regards,
Environment Directorate Lancashire County Council County Hall Preston PR1 OLD * @lancashire.gov.uk
Sorry for any inconvenience. If urgent please forward your query to DevCon@lancashire.gov.uk . Alternatively please contact on Thank you

This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only. It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege. If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it. The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position. Lancashire County Council reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email. Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments.
.pdf>
pdf>

Are you prepared for winter?

This e-mail contains information intended for the addressee only.
It may be confidential and may be the subject of legal and/or professional privilege.
If you are not the addressee you are not authorised to disseminate, distribute, copy or use this e-mail or any attachment to it.
The content may be personal or contain personal opinions and unless specifically stated or followed up in writing, the content cannot be taken to form a contract or to be an expression of the County Council's position.

Lancashire County Council reserves the right to monitor all incoming and outgoing email.

Lancashire County Council has taken reasonable steps to ensure that outgoing communications do not contain malicious software and it is your responsibility to carry out any checks on this email before accepting the email and opening attachments.

From:

Paul Younger

Sent:

09 December 2014 05:13

To:

David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Cc:

Adrian Boyce

Subject:

Re: Conflict minerals

Excellent - thanks David

Paul

Sent from my iPhone

On 8 Dec 2014, at 23:29, "David Newall (Secretary of Court)" < <u>David.Newall@glasgow.ac.uk</u>> wrote:

Paul, Adrian

This working group hasn't yet been established.

In view of the concerns expressed over inadequate consultation re fossil fuels, I said to Court I would prepare a remit for the working group before it meets, setting out the way in which it will go about its work. The remit will be received by the Court meeting next week and, if they are happy with it, the working group will then meet,

Best wishes

David

David Newall Secretary of Court & Director of Administration University of Glasgow Glasgow G12 8QQ 0141 330 4246

From: Paul Younger

Sent: 08 December 2014 20:11

To: Adrian Boyce

Cc: David Newall (Secretary of Court) **Subject:** Re: Conflict minerals

Dear Adrian

As you know, I am now a member of Court and will attend my first meeting on 17th Dec.

In preparation for that I just thought I would enquire whether you were indeed consulted by the working group referred to below, and, if so, what was discussed?

Best wishes from Kenya

Paul Y

Sent from my iPhone

On 15 Oct 2014, at 23:39, "Adrian Boyce" < Adrian.Boyce@glasgow.ac.uk > wrote:

Thank you for the swift and informative reply, David. I look forward to making a contribution if called upon.

Kind regards,

Adrian

Sent from my iPhone

On 15 Oct 2014, at 21:18, "David Newall (Secretary of Court)" < <u>David.Newall@glasgow.ac.uk</u>> wrote:

Thank you for this Adrian.

Court agreed last week to ask a working group to consider a motion on Conflict Minerals that has been submitted by the Students Representative Council. The membership and timing of that group is still to be agreed: I expect it will meet in early November. When it does, I will make sure it seeks input from you. It is to report to Court on 17 Dec.

Best wishes

David

David Newall Secretary of Court & Director of Administration University of Glasgow Glasgow G12 8QQ 0141 330 4246

From: Adrian Boyce

Sent: 15 October 2014 17:49

To: David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Cc: Paul Younger

Subject: Conflict minerals

Dear David,

In discussion with Paul Younger yesterday, we noted in the minutes of the June Court that there was an agenda item on conflict minerals: CRT/2013/52.2 SRC Motion – Conflict Minerals

Is this returning to Court, and is there any paperwork that we may reasonably see to provide advice of relevance to Court? I do so in my capacity as an expert on mineral deposit studies, in my capacity of Professor of Applied Geology. Next month I will chair the panel to deliberate applications for NERC/EPSRC's £8M+ Programme – Security of Supply of Minerals, which focuses on elements of direct value to the environmental sector (Nd, Se, Te,Co, In, Ga and HREE). I am also on the Programme Executive Board.

I am on holiday from Friday until Monday 27th, but am in all day tomorrow.

Adrian

Adrian Boyce
Professor of Applied Geology
Scottish Universities Environmental Research Centre
Rankine Avenue
East Kilbride
Glasgow
G75 0QF
Mobile – 44(0)791 252 1434
Direct – 44(0)1355 270 143
http://www.gla.ac.uk/research/az/suerc/ourstaff/boyceadrian/

From:

Sent:

To: Subject: Paul Younger 08 December 2014 20:29 David Newall (Secretary of Court) Automatic reply: Conflict minerals

Prof Paul Younger is on field work overseas and will have, at best, sporadic access to email until he returns to the office on Fri 12th Dec.

From:

Paul Younger

Sent:

08 December 2014 20:12

To:

Adrian Boyce

Cc:

David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Subject:

Re: Conflict minerals

Dear Adrian

As you know, I am now a member of Court and will attend my first meeting on 17th Dec.

In preparation for that I just thought I would enquire whether you were indeed consulted by the working group referred to below, and, if so, what was discussed?

Best wishes from Kenya

Paul Y

Sent from my iPhone

On 15 Oct 2014, at 23:39, "Adrian Boyce" < Adrian.Boyce@glasgow.ac.uk > wrote:

Thank you for the swift and informative reply, David. I look forward to making a contribution if called upon.

Kind regards,

Adrian

Sent from my iPhone

On 15 Oct 2014, at 21:18, "David Newall (Secretary of Court)" < <u>David.Newall@glasgow.ac.uk</u>> wrote:

Thank you for this Adrian.

Court agreed last week to ask a working group to consider a motion on Conflict Minerals that has been submitted by the Students Representative Council. The membership and timing of that group is still to be agreed: I expect it will meet in early November. When it does, I will make sure it seeks input from you. It is to report to Court on 17 Dec.

Best wishes

David

David Newall Secretary of Court & Director of Administration University of Glasgow Glasgow G12 8QQ 0141 330 4246

From: Adrian Boyce

Sent: 15 October 2014 17:49

To: David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Cc: Paul Younger

Subject: Conflict minerals

Dear David,

In discussion with Paul Younger yesterday, we noted in the minutes of the June Court that there was an agenda item on conflict minerals: *CRT/2013/52.2 SRC Motion – Conflict Minerals*

Is this returning to Court, and is there any paperwork that we may reasonably see to provide advice of relevance to Court? I do so in my capacity as an expert on mineral deposit studies, in my capacity of Professor of Applied Geology. Next month I will chair the panel to deliberate applications for NERC/EPSRC's £8M+ Programme – Security of Supply of Minerals, which focuses on elements of direct value to the environmental sector (Nd, Se, Te,Co, In, Ga and HREE). I am also on the Programme Executive Board.

I am on holiday from Friday until Monday 27th, but am in all day tomorrow.

Adrian

Adrian Boyce
Professor of Applied Geology
Scottish Universities Environmental Research Centre
Rankine Avenue
East Kilbride
Glasgow
G75 0QF
Mobile – 44(0)791 252 1434
Direct – 44(0)1355 270 143
http://www.gla.ac.uk/research/az/suerc/ourstaff/boyceadrian/

Paul Y

From: Sent: To: Cc:	Paul Younger 08 December 2014 18:07 Simon Macauley David Newall (Secretary of Court); Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering; Evelyn Love; Lee McClure; Gordon Duckett; FOI Office	
Subject:	Re: FOI request [MUC-Active.FID154107]	
Thanks Simon		
That is very helpful		
Paul Y		
Sent from my iPhone		
On 8 Dec 2014, at 19:18, "	Simon Macauley" < <u>Simon.Macauley@glasgow.ac.uk</u> > wrote:	
	ent with legal advice, that any correspondence relating specifically p with them is in your own personal capacity and is therefore information 'not	
Fyi the 12 th December is for our own internal purposes and is not the FOI deadline, which is 20 working days from the day the request is received. Hope you enjoyed your trip.		
Kind regards, Simon.		
Simon Macauley temp Head of Di ext 3840 DP & FoI Office University Ser	P & FoI Office e	
Love; Lee McClure Subject: FW: FOI	er 2014 18:41 mon Macauley (Secretary of Court); Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering; Evelyn	
Further to David Newall's email of 03 December 2014 at 14:46, please find attached a letter sent to me by containing the legal advice they have received on this matter. I think it is quite clear. Should you need to discuss the matter with address of their CEO below.		
acknowledgemen I am heading off fo until I return to th	I am not sure what the 12 th December response deadline means in practice (is it just an acknowledgement or delivery of the information?) but either way I thought I had best alert you th I am heading off for a six-day African work trip tomorrow, and will have only sporadic email access until I return to the office on Fri 12 th Dec. My mobile number should work in Ethiopia and Kenya if push comes to shove: 07711 391 066	
Best wishes		

Professor Paul L Younger FREng Rankine Chair of Engineering and Professor of Energy Engineering Room 623c James Watt Building (South)

X 5042

Mob. 07711 391 066

Email: paul.younger@glasgow.ac.uk

Web: http://www.gla.ac.uk/schools/engineering/staff/paulyounger/

From: [mailto: @gmail.com]

Sent: 04 December 2014 10:52 **To:** Paul Younger; The Principal

Subject: Fwd: FOI request [MUC-Active.FID154107]

Paul

Please find attached our advice in relation to the Fol request. I do not know which of your colleagues is handling this so copy it to The Principal to ensure that our position is understood in a timely way.

Kind Regards

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: @muckle-llp.com>

Date: 4 December 2014 09:54:39 GMT

To: @gmail.com" < @gmail.com>

Cc: @muckle-llp.com>
Subject: FOI request [MUC-Active.FID154107]

Dear

I attach our advice note as discussed yesterday.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

Kind regards

For Muckle LLP Direct Line: 0191

Mobile:

email: @muckle-llp.com

www.muckle-llp.com

<image001.jpg>

We are one of only a very few businesses in the UK to achieve the Investors in People Gold accreditation. We are also proud to be the only law firm with a North East head office to win this award. It reflects the support, encouragement and recognition that we give to all our people and is part of our continued commitment to providing an excellent service to all our clients.

Muckle LLP is a limited liability partnership which is registered in England and Wales (registered number OC315403 and VAT number 974 9985 31) and authorised and regulated by the <u>Solicitors Regulation Authority</u>. Our registered office is at Time Central, 32 Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE1 4BF.

We use the word "partner" to refer to a member of Muckle LLP, or an employee or consultant who is a lawyer of equivalent standing and with similar qualifications. A list of the Muckle LLP members together with those non-members who are designated as partners is available at our registered office.

This transmission and any attachments may be legally privileged, are confidential and are intended solely for the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended addressee, please do not read, copy, use or disclose this transmission and notify us immediately by telephone on 0191 per by emailed reply. Please then delete this transmission from your system. You should also be aware that all incoming emails are monitored for system security purposes.

From:

Paul Younger

Sent:

04 December 2014 18:41

To:

FOI Office; Simon Macauley

Cc:

David Newall (Secretary of Court); Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering; Evelyn Love; Lee McClure; Gordon Duckett

Subject:

Attachments:

FW: FOI request [MUC-Active.FID154107]

com_.Let to re FOI request (ref 2014 333-F0459550) - 04.12.14....pdf

Dear Simon / other colleagues in FOI office

Further to David Newall's email of 03 December 2014 at 14:46, please find attached a letter sent to me by containing the legal advice they have received on this matter. I think it is quite clear. Should you need to discuss the matter with you will see the private email address of their CEO (

I am not sure what the 12th December response deadline means in practice (is it just an acknowledgement or delivery of the information?) but either way I thought I had best alert you that I am heading off for a six-day African work trip tomorrow, and will have only sporadic email access until I return to the office on Fri 12th Dec. My mobile number should work in Ethiopia and Kenya if push comes to shove: 07711 391 066

Best wishes

Paul Y

Professor Paul L Younger FREng Rankine Chair of Engineering and Professor of Energy Engineering Room 623c James Watt Building (South)

X 5042

Mob. 07711 391 066

Email: paul.younger@glasgow.ac.uk

Web: http://www.gla.ac.uk/schools/engineering/staff/paulyounger/

From: [mailto

Sent: 04 December 2014 10:52 To: Paul Younger; The Principal

Subject: Fwd: FOI request [MUC-Active.FID154107]

Paul

Please find attached our advice in relation to the FoI request. I do not know which of your colleagues is handling this so copy it to The Principal to ensure that our position is understood in a timely way.

@gmail.com]

Kind Regards

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: @muckle-llp.com>

Date: 4 December 2014 09:54:39 GMT

@gmail.com'" < @gmail.com>

@muckle-llp.com> Subject: FOI request [MUC-Active.FID154107]

I attach our advice note as discussed yesterday. Please let me know if you have any questions. Kind regards For Muckle LLP Direct Line: 0191 Mobile: Fax: 0191 email: @muckle-llp.com www.muckle-llp.com We are one of only a very few businesses in the UK to achieve the Investors in People Gold accreditation. We are also proud to be the only law firm with a North East head office to win this award. It reflects the support, encouragement and recognition that we give to all our people and is part of our continued commitment to providing an excellent service to all our clients. Muckle LLP is a limited liability partnership which is registered in England and Wales (registered number OC315403 and VAT number 974 9985 31) and authorised and regulated by the Solicitors Regulation Authority. Our registered office is at Time Central, 32 Gallowgate, Newcastle upon Tyne, NE1 4BF.

We use the word "partner" to refer to a member of Muckle LLP, or an employee or consultant who is a lawyer of equivalent standing and with similar qualifications. A list of the Muckle LLP members together with those non-members who are designated as partners is available at our registered office.

This transmission and any attachments may be legally privileged, are confidential and are intended solely for the named addressee(s). If you are not the intended addressee, please do not read, copy, use or disclose this transmission and notify us immediately by telephone on 0191 or by emailed reply. Please then delete this transmission from your system. You should also be aware that all incoming emails are monitored for system security purposes.

From:

Paul Younger

Sent:

03 December 2014 13:59

To:

Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering; David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Cc:

Lee McClure; Gordon Duckett; Evelyn Love; The Principal

Subject:

URGENT - RE: FOI ref 2014/333 - F0459550 MEMO Request to Department for

Information re Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002

Importance:

High

Dear Jacquie

I just spoke with and they request that nothing relating to them be released without their express prior consent. They regard ALL communications with me (received or sent) as commercial-in-confidence,

Paul Y

From: Paul Younger

Sent: 03 December 2014 13:05

To: Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering; David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Cc: Lee McClure; Gordon Duckett; Evelyn Love

Subject: RE: FOI ref 2014/333 - F0459550 MEMO Request to Department for Information re Freedom of Information

(Scotland) Act 2002

Yes please - I'd rather not fish them all out myself.

I see no problems with most of them, but:

- emails RECEIVED from @ usually all contain the footnote that they are privileged and can only be viewed by the recipient.

- most emails I receive from EPSRC are privileged, as I am member of the Strategic Advisory Network: they contain material that is confidential to EPSRC council. And may not be divulged publically.

In both cases, therefore, I would suggest the applicant contact those organisations, as I am not sure I can release information sent to me confidentially?

Paul Y

From: Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering

Sent: 03 December 2014 10:01

To: David Newall (Secretary of Court); Paul Younger **Cc:** Lee McClure; Gordon Duckett; Evelyn Love

Subject: FW: FOI ref 2014/333 - F0459550 MEMO Request to Department for Information re Freedom of

Information (Scotland) Act 2002

Good morning David and Paul,

Gordon has asked that I forward the attached request to you for information (apologies if you have already received this request). Due to the nature of the request he wonders whether a co-ordinated response should be organized and is suggesting that we could contact IT Services for the information requested – if you are content for us to do this?

Look forward to hearing from you.

Best wishes.

Jacquie.

Mrs Jacqueline Ross
PA to Professor David Fearn
Acting Vice-Principal and Head of College of Science & Engineering
Room 310, Boyd Orr Building
College of Science & Engineering
University of Glasgow
Glasgow G12 8QQ

Job Share with Mrs Evelyn Love

Tel +44 (0) 141 330 7458 (Jacquie) Tel +44 (0) 141 330 7486 (Evelyn) Fax +44 (0) 141 330 2359

The University of Glasgow, Charity Number SC004401

From: FOI Office

Sent: 03 December 2014 09:33

To: Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering

Subject: FOI ref 2014/333 - F0459550 MEMO Request to Department for Information re Freedom of Information

(Scotland) Act 2002

Dear Jacqueline & Evelyn,

The attached request has been received by the FOI team and we would appreciate your assistance in providing a response to 'foi@gla.ac.uk' by 12 December 2014.

If you are aware of any member of staff who may have relevant information relating to the request, (other than those listed in the attached memo), we would be grateful if you can please advise in order that we contact them as soon as possible.

Please inform us if there are any disclosure issues regarding the information you are providing e.g. commercially sensitive. Contact the FOI Office ASAP if you require further advice.

If you would like a copy of the final response letter, please let our office know.

Due to the volume of requests received, please ensure the above FOI Reference number (i.e. FOI 2014/333 - F0459550) is noted in your reply.

Regards

Grace

Grace Groome

Data Protection and Freedom of Information Office

Direct Line: +44 (0)141 330 2523

Fax: 0141 330 3742

Gilbert Scott Building University of Glasgow University Avenue Glasgow G12 8QQ

The University of Glasgow, charity number SC004401

HANDLING THIRD PARTY REQUESTS FOR STUDENT OR STAFF INFORMATION

IF YOU ARE ASKED: "How has my son done in his exams?", or "I'm sponsoring Mr X's study at your University, can you please provide me with up-to-date contact details?", or "I'm calling from Police Scotland, can you tell me if Professor Y works in the School of Biology, and if so what are her office hours?"

HOW DO YOU RESPOND?

Information regarding staff or students must not be released to third parties, unless there is a legitimate reason to do so, in keeping with University policy. Details on the limited occasions in which it is acceptable to release information are found here: http://www.gla.ac.uk/services/dpfoioffice/a-ztopics/policerequestsforpersonaldata/and http://www.gla.ac.uk/services/dpfoioffice/a-ztopics/emergencyrequestsforpersonaldata/.

If in any doubt, contact the Data Protection and Freedom of Information Office at dp@glasgow.ac.uk, or x3111.

From: Paul Younger

Sent: 03 December 2014 13:05

To: Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering; David Newall (Secretary of Court)

Cc: Lee McClure; Gordon Duckett; Evelyn Love

Subject: RE: FOI ref 2014/333 - F0459550 MEMO Request to Department for Information re

Freedom of Information (Scotland) Act 2002

Yes please – I'd rather not fish them all out myself.

I see no problems with most of them, but:

- emails RECEIVED from @ usually all contain the footnote that they are privileged and can only be viewed by the recipient.
- most emails I receive from EPSRC are privileged, as I am member of the Strategic Advisory Network: they contain material that is confidential to EPSRC council. And may not be divulged publically.

In both cases, therefore, I would suggest the applicant contact those organisations, as I am not sure I can release information sent to me confidentially?

Paul Y

From: Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering

Sent: 03 December 2014 10:01

To: David Newall (Secretary of Court); Paul Younger **Cc:** Lee McClure; Gordon Duckett; Evelyn Love

Subject: FW: FOI ref 2014/333 - F0459550 MEMO Request to Department for Information re Freedom of

Information (Scotland) Act 2002

Good morning David and Paul,

Gordon has asked that I forward the attached request to you for information (apologies if you have already received this request). Due to the nature of the request he wonders whether a co-ordinated response should be organized and is suggesting that we could contact IT Services for the information requested – if you are content for us to do this?

Look forward to hearing from you.

Best wishes.

Jacquie.

Mrs Jacqueline Ross
PA to Professor David Fearn
Acting Vice-Principal and Head of College of Science & Engineering
Room 310, Boyd Orr Building
College of Science & Engineering
University of Glasgow
Glasgow G12 8QQ

Job Share with Mrs Evelyn Love

Tel +44 (0) 141 330 7458 (Jacquie) Tel +44 (0) 141 330 7486 (Evelyn)

Fax +44 (0) 141 330 2359

The University of Glasgow, Charity Number SC004401

From: FOI Office

Sent: 03 December 2014 09:33

To: Secretary to Head of College, Science and Engineering

Subject: FOI ref 2014/333 - F0459550 MEMO Request to Department for Information re Freedom of Information

(Scotland) Act 2002

Dear Jacqueline & Evelyn,

The attached request has been received by the FOI team and we would appreciate your assistance in providing a response to 'foi@gla.ac.uk' by 12 December 2014.

If you are aware of any member of staff who may have relevant information relating to the request, (other than those listed in the attached memo), we would be grateful if you can please advise in order that we contact them as soon as possible.

Please inform us if there are any disclosure issues regarding the information you are providing e.g. commercially sensitive. Contact the FOI Office ASAP if you require further advice.

If you would like a copy of the final response letter, please let our office know.

Due to the volume of requests received, please ensure the above FOI Reference number (i.e. FOI 2014/333 - F0459550) is noted in your reply.

Regards

Grace

Grace Groome
Data Protection and Freedom of Information Office

Direct Line: +44 (0)141 330 2523

Fax: 0141 330 3742

Gilbert Scott Building University of Glasgow University Avenue Glasgow G12 8QQ

The University of Glasgow, charity number SC004401

HANDLING THIRD PARTY REQUESTS FOR STUDENT OR STAFF INFORMATION

IF YOU ARE ASKED: "How has my son done in his exams?", or "I'm sponsoring Mr X's study at your University, can you please provide me with up-to-date contact details?", or "I'm calling from Police Scotland, can you tell me if Professor Y works in the School of Biology, and if so what are her office hours?"

HOW DO YOU RESPOND?

Information regarding staff or students must not be released to third parties, unless there is a legitimate reason to do so, in keeping with University policy. Details on the limited occasions in which it is acceptable to release information are found here: http://www.gla.ac.uk/services/dpfoioffice/a-ztopics/policerequestsforpersonaldata/ and http://www.gla.ac.uk/services/dpfoioffice/a-ztopics/emergencyrequestsforpersonaldata/.

If in any doubt, contact the Data Protection and Freedom of Information Office at dp@glasgow.ac.uk, or x3111.